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Receive a FREE Genuine Collection Carry Bag 
with the purchase of the Baby Lock Zeal
or Jubilant. 
$39 value. MSRP $899  

$

MSRP $999
$

We are accepting 
New Residents

APARTMENT AVAILABLE
Call: (808) 246-4449 (808) 245-7158

Email: bsherman@regency-pacific.com
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LIHU‘E — The Garden 
Isle Racing Association 
grabbed some attention on 
Wednesday when a pair of 
race-ready cars — the No. 
1 and No. 2 cars of the Su-
per Pro class from the La-
dies Night races on Aug. 12 
— rumbled into the Wilcox 
Medical Center parking lot 
and came to a stop outside 
the south entrance to the 
medical center.

“Did you hear us?” said 
Rob Nelson, a GIRA board 
member, wanting to know 
as he greeted Wilcox Medi-
cal dignitaries emerging 
from the south entry.

The GIRA team included 
Todd Burns of Pacific Ser-
vice & Development NAPA 
Auto Parts, and Taylor 
Montemayor, the third gen-
eration of Montemayor 
racing, and the winner of 
the NAPA Ladies Night rac-
ing. The team made a pit 
stop at Wilcox Medical 
Center to present a check 
for $6,000 for its Women’s 
Center operations.

The Women’s Center at 
Wilcox is a vital resource 
for women across the is-
land, states a Hawai‘i Pa-
cific Health release. During 

last year, Wilcox teams 
completed more than 9,000 
mammograms. In addition 
to mammography and 
other screenings, the Wom-
en’s Center offers compre-

hensive services for 
diagnostics and imaging.

“Wilcox Medical Center 
appreciates this generous 
donation from the Garden 
Isle Racing Association,” 

said Jen Chahanovich, the 
president and CEO of Wil-
cox Medical Center and 
CEO of Kaua‘i Medical 
Clinic. “The GIRA fund-
raiser demonstrates how 

our community comes to-
gether to support each 
other.”

The donation total was 
raised through proceeds 
from gate entries, and 

prize drawings held 
throughout the Aug. 12 
drag racing event at Mana 
Raceway Park.

Burns, representing the 
title sponsor NAPA Auto 
Parts for the annual NAPA 
Ladies Night event, said it 
was an honor to host an 
event that helps the 
women of Kaua‘i.

“It was a thrill to partner 
with Wilcox Medical Cen-
ter for this great event,” 
said Nelson, who hap-
pened to be the driver of 
the No. 1 Super Pro Fire-
bird. “Mahalo to all the 
businesses that donated, 
as well as all the drag rac-
ers and fans for their sup-
port.”

To learn more about the 
Women’s Center at Wilcox 
Medical Center, visit Wil-
coxHealth.org, or call 808-
245-1030.

The next race on the 
GIRA drag racing calendar 
will be night races — 
Southern Turf Super Pro 
Shootout — on Sept. 2 and 
3, the Labor Day weekend 
at the Kaua‘i Raceway Park 
in Mana. Tickets are avail-
able online at The FOAT 
Ticketing at tickets.the-
foat.com/GardenIsle. 

For more information, 
visit dragracekauai.com.

Drag racers support Kaua‘i women with donation
Dennis Fujimoto
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released late Thursday. 
“This is not an easy thing 
to do, but we want to make 
sure that we are doing ev-
erything we can to make 
this investigation as com-
plete and thorough as pos-
sible.”

Officials asked anyone 
who knows someone on 
the list to contact authori-
ties.

Something similar hap-
pened after a wildfire in 
2018 that killed 85 people 
and destroyed the town of 
Paradise, California. Au-
thorities published a list of 
the missing in the local 
newspaper, a decision that 
helped identify scores of 
people who had made it 
out alive but were listed as 
missing. Within a month, it 
dropped from 1,300 names 
to only a dozen.

Heidi Mazur, of Lahaina, 
told AP she was frustrated 
to be on the unaccount-

ed-for list when she has 
been active on Facebook 
and started an online fund-
raiser after the fire.

“They will find me in a 
New York minute if I don’t 
pay my car registration or 
taxes, but they can’t seem 
to locate me in a disaster 
here in Lahaina!” she said 
via Facebook Mesenger.

MalamaKai Watson, 40, 
was not in Lahaina during 
the fires but on the other 
side of the island. With cell-
phone and internet service 
disrupted, she understood 
when she first appeared on 
a grassroots Facebook list 
of the missing. But she was 
quickly listed as found af-
ter she was able to get in 
touch with her loved ones.

She was baffled to be on 
the new, more official list. 
She called the FBI to say 
she was safe, but didn’t see 
any changes online Friday.

“Now it’s annoying,” she 
said. “There are people on 
there who are definitely 
missing. The focus needs 
to be on the people need-
ing to be found still.”

Seth Alberico, a soccer 
coach from California’s Bay 
Area, said his name and his 
daughter Kalia’s had previ-
ously circulated on the un-
official, crowdsourced list, 
but he didn’t realize they 
were also on the new “veri-
fied” list until AP told him.

“I would love to be taken 
off the list,” he said. “We 
are both safe.”

He was staying in a 
condo on Ka‘anapali Beach 
not far from the burn area 
at the time of the Aug. 8 
fire. A former player knew 
he had been on Maui and 
knew he had a daughter, 
and she reported them 
missing when she couldn’t 
reach him on Facebook af-
terward, he said. His 
daughter hadn’t even been 
with him, he said.

He said he sent messages 
on Facebook and Instagram 
trying to be taken off the 
list, to no avail.

An additional 1,732 peo-
ple reported missing had 
been found safe as of 
Thursday afternoon, offi-
cials said.

Crews have been search-
ing for remains among the 
ashes of destroyed busi-
nesses and multistory resi-
dential buildings. The 
search will take weeks to 
complete, with many of the 
last structures posing com-
plicated challenges, Army 
Col. David Fielder, deputy 
commander of the joint 
task force responding to 
the wildfires, said in a news 
conference Friday.

Dozens of searchers 
have also been combing a 
4-mile stretch of water for 
signs of anyone who might 
have perished after climb-
ing over a seawall to try to 
escape the flames and 
black smoke enveloping 
downtown.

Earlier in the week, offi-
cials pleaded for relatives 
of people where were still 
unaccounted for to come 
forward and give DNA sam-
ples to help identify re-
mains, promising that the 
samples would not be en-
tered into law enforcement 
databases or used in any 
other way. 

Safe
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partment of Business Eco-
nomic Development and 
Tourism, the Hawai‘i Tour-
ism Authority, all island 
chapters of the Hawai‘i Vis-
itors Bureau, as well as air-
lines with incoming flights 
to Hawai‘i.

Council members went 
into executive session 
during the meeting to meet 
privately with the county 
attorney for legal analysis, 
according to council chair 
Mel Rapozo.

When discussion of the 
resolution returned during 
the public meeting, all 
council members voted 
unanimously on “a motion 
to receive” the resolution, 
meaning no further action 
would be taken.

“Based on what we heard 

from our county attorney, 
which is confidential, this 
is the outcome,” Rapozo 
said.

“The motion to approve 
was withdrawn meaning 
that (it) is no longer on the 
floor and the motion to re-
ceive was made, which ef-
fectively kills the 
resolution,” he said.

During public testimony, 
Kaua‘i resident Bruce Hart 
said he needed his own ex-
ecutive session to under-
stand the resolution’s 
legalities.

“I don’t know how you 
could get away with this,” 
he said. “I understand the 
problem. But I don’t think 
this is the way to solve it.”

Lonnie Sykos, another 
Kaua‘i resident, was also 
critical of the resolution 
during public testimony.

“As a member of the pub-
lic that got to pay for this 
farce, I’d like to apologize to 

whoever it was in the 
county staff that had to par-
ticipate in creating this and 
especially to whoever it was 
that has the law degree who 
had to choke their ethics 
down in order to create this 
document,” he said.

“This is an egregious 
middle finger to the major-
ity of the people who live in 
the United States, not just 
the citizens,” he said.

He referred to the resolu-
tion’s lengthy preamble, 
which begins by providing 
data noting increases in the 
number of homeless peo-
ple in both the state and 
county of Kaua‘i.

The resolution states 
that the 2023 homelessness 
rate in the state is 43.2 per 
10,000 population, which is 
more than twice the na-
tional value of 17.5, accord-
ing to the state Department 
of Human Services.

It also notes the County 

of Kaua‘i has the highest 
homelessness rate in the 
state, with 66.1 per 10,000 
population, followed by 
48.6 for the County of Ha-
wai‘i, 42.8 for Maui and 40.5 
for Oahu.

The resolution contin-
ues, noting the county saw 
a 10 percent increase in to-
tal homelessness between 
2022 and 2023, according to 
the United States Depart-
ment of Housing and Urban 
Development’s 2023 point-
in-time count.

It also states that accord-
ing to the American Com-
munity Survey, an 
estimated 18.2 percent of 
the homeless population in 
Hawai‘i is “foreign-born,” 
meaning not born in the 
United States.

“You start off this resolu-
tion with this long list of 
people who you identify, 
and then turn it into groups 
who you can target. And 

this list of people has abso-
lutely nothing to do with 
the title that says undesir-
able visitor activities,” 
Sykos said.

“What does being for-
eign-born? How is that an 
undesirable activity in this 
county?” he added.

Sykos also stated the res-
olution would violate sev-
eral constitutional rights if 
enacted.

“You would completely 
rewrite and redefine what it 
means to be in the United 
States. You have no busi-
ness declaring anybody as 
undesirable. None. Arro-
gance is repugnant,” he 
said before Rapozo called 
the meeting back to order.

DeCosta said in response 
that he had “no bad intent” 
in introducing the resolu-
tion.

“There was an Alaskan 
governor on national TV, 
saying that he’s relocating 

his homeless to different 
states and Hawai‘i was 
mentioned,” he said.

In July 2023, Anchorage 
Mayor Dave Bronson 
stated he was considering 
flying his homeless people 
out of state to warmer 
weather, according to an 
Aug. 1, 2023 report from 
Hawaii News Now.

“We just wanted to make 
sure that we’re just making 
aware to the different travel 
industries, the different gov-
ernors. This is the possibil-
ity to have our resources 
for people that are already 
here,” DeCosta said.

DeCosta and Kagawa did 
not immediately respond 
to The Garden Island’s re-
quest for comment on the 
resolution.
•••
Emma Grunwald, reporter, 
can be reached 808-652-
0638 or egrunwald@the-
gardenisland.com.-
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The Nos. 1 and 2 cars of the GIRA Super Pro class flank the group of presenters of $6,000 to Wilcox Medi-
cal Center on Wednesday, Aug. 23, 2023. The presenters included Rob Nelson of the GIRA board, Todd 
Burns of Pacific Service & Development NAPA Auto Parts, Donna McCall of the Wilcox Medical Center Im-
aging Department, Taylor Montemayor, the Ladies Night drag race winner and driver of the S10 pickup, 
Jen Chahanovich, president and CEO of Wilcox Medical Center and CEO of Kaua‘i Medical Clinic, and No-
elle Lau, the Wilcox Health development officer.


